Kathy Cunningham 500 S.E. 49th Avenue Ocala, Florida 34471 (904) 694-7591 voice (904) 694-4756 fax

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Weisberg,

Pardon the HIGHLY delayed nature of this note. I intended to write promptly to thank you for the wonderful day (and great lunch!) as soon as I returned from D.C., but came back to total confusion in the business my husband and I own...

Knowing that Barb Junkarrien had written you a note for all of us, helped ease my conscience, but not a lot. Then Barb forwarded the Zippo from you! I can't thank you enough! That lighter means more to me than anything, I'm having it mounted in a "shadow box frame" and it will hang in my home office (next to selected Zapruder frames). Hope you didn't think I would dare use it!

I promised you a copy of the MDW files and the Waybright memos. I have the MDW files sitting out & will take them to the office supply store later this week. Our copy machine is suffering from stress and won't work...I HATE machines! The Waybright memos are another deal altogether. I have ripped this place apart and cannot find them. I probably misfiled them & they will turn up in some odd place (filed under Ruby or Lyndon Johnson...). They WILL turn up because nothing ever leaves my office, so they ARE here.

As a gift to thank you for your wonderful hospitality and to apologize for the delay in getting you the MDW files and Way-bright memos, I've enclosed a couple of things to add to your warehouse of records.

In the blue binder is a transcript I made from audio tapes of Air Force 1 and SAM 86972's radio traffic 11/22. Even though the tapes are edited they contain a lot more information than in the "official" nine page transcript. I also enclosed duplicate copies of a recent FOIA request—the Archives is SUCH a mess! They either send the wrong stuff or two of everything—in this case (with no copy machine) you win and get the extra copies! Hope you don't have these already—if you do, use them for cross referencing or give them to someone.

Perhaps you can help me with a research problem. I have been searching for the phone logs maintained by the Signal Corps & no one seems to have them. Manchester had them in writing "The Death of a President," but his publisher failed to reply to my

page two

inquiry about gaining access to his copies. To your knowledge where would they be? I think I've covered the obvious places and either someone messed up and failed to find them, or I'm looking in the wrong places. Any suggestions would be greatly appreciated!

I was so glad to hear that you made arrangements to donate your materials to the college. I'm sure they realize what a treasure they are being given. They'll be the envy of libraries everywhere!

Doug DeSalles (Barb may have told you) is off in South America until Thanksgiving. He was in the Andes for the total eclipse--astronomy is one of his passions. I hope he got a good view. He's such a delightful man, its so rare to find someone who just oozes "joy." And "joy" just pours from him.

When he first invited me to come along to your house, he asked if I wanted to go with him to pay homage to "the great one." I didn't have to ask who he meant! Right off I knew he was referring to the indefatigable Mrs. Weisberg! (Chuckle, chuckle!!) I thought you'd like to hear that. Compliments should always be returned to the place they belong--don't you think?

Barb, too, is a joy and a wonder. What a lovely, lovely lady!

Well, I have to get to work and accomplish something so I can feed my family.

It was a pleasure and an honor, and I'm very pleased I got to meet you both.

Warmly,

ally